Minutes April 2011 Meeting

JFK Fitness Center Board of Directors

Date:

April 14, 2011

Time:

10:00AM

Place:

JFK Fitness Center

Attendees:
Erika Alperin



John Burt



Bob Broadhurst



Steve Mills



Deborah Osborne



Tom Pendleton



Steve Phillips



Bruce Cohen

Absent:
Allen Jokinen

Thanks to Deborah Osborne for recording and preparing the minutes of this meeting.

Secretary’s Minutes:  The Secretary was not available for this month’s meeting.  The prior minutes from February will be approved at the next meeting on June 9th.  The minutes from February had previously been distributed by email and have been posted on the web site.

Treasurer’s Reports:  Steve’s financial statements were discussed at this morning’s meeting.  There is a balance in the account which brought about a discussion for the establishment of a liability/reserve account.  This would be a set aside cash account for replacing some time in the future the old weight machines presently in the gym.  John is going to look into how many dollars can be carried over without negatively affecting the center’s financial position/meeting IRS rules.  April is the last monthly payment for the equipment/lease payment plan for the Cybex equipment.  It will be paid in full.  Salaries have been steady for the last 2 months coming in under budget. 

Bruce’s Fitness Center Update:  The Annual Health Fair will be held on June 9th and it was agreed that Sara and Lisa could work extra hours to assist Bruce at the fair.  There was some discussion about the DOL and its reimbursement to employees for joining the fitness center.  Most agencies do not provide reimbursement.  Some health plans offer incentives. 

Bruce started a file for important center business information such as insurance information and copies of tax filings and relevant receipts.  This information will be contained in the cabinet for easy reference. 

Unfinished Business (Elections):  There are no new Board members to report.  The present Board will continue as is.  On 2/28/11, a Notice of Election Results was posted on the Fitness Center bulletin board.

New Business:  It was determined that the class sign-in sheets no longer serve a purpose and will be removed from the aerobics room. 

The President’s Fitness Challenge is beginning in May.  Mindy from the Health Unit was inquiring about using the aerobics room once a week for 45 minutes to run a gentle aerobics class.  Due to liability issues, it was voted that the participants should complete an application and a fee of $20.00 will be charged for the usage of the aerobics room.  They will be given key fobs for the 8 week period and then the fobs will be returned to Bruce at the end of the challenge.  [Subsequently, it was decided to waive the $20 fee.] 

The Board then took a vote to allow Sara’s Boot Camp to continue. 

GSA has been treating and buffing the aerobics room floor on a weekly basis and the floor is looking good.  It does not appear to be in need of a resurfacing at this time.

Announcement: Next board meeting is Thursday June 9th at 10 AM

Respectfully submitted,

Allen Jokinen

Meeting Agenda for April 14th at 10 AM

· Secretary’s Minutes

· Treasurer’s Report 

· Bruce’s Updates & Membership Report

· Unfinished Business

· Elections 

· New Business 

· Reserve for New Circuit

· Class Sign in Sheets – Are they Needed

· Planning for Classes Offered for Last ½ of FY 2011

· Announcements

· Next board meeting on Thursday, June 9th at 10 AM  

